
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ISSUE 1 |  9th February 2023 

Address: 

123 East Lassen Street Road, Los 

Angeles, California, USA 

 

Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

 

A very warm welcome to all new and returning Lisieux families! Our 2023 school year is now 
well underway and I am very happy to report that it has been a very smooth new year 
beginning. Thank you so much to all families for helping to ensure that children were well 
rested and well prepared for a happy start last week. This year we have welcomed 51 Prep 
students to our community, along with an additional 16 new students in Years 1-6 and 12 new 
members of staff. We now have 325 students enrolled and a total of 43 staff! Please see a full 
list of staff and their contact details later in this edition of The Tide. We are excited by the 
possibilities of the year ahead and look forward to working in partnership with you, to create 
the conditions for all members of our school community to flourish.  

 

It has been wonderful to chat with our students over the past week and to note how excited 
they were to be back at school. The first short week, Connections Week, was all about building 
and strengthening relationships, becoming familiar with routines and nurturing a sense of 
belonging. One of our new routines is that, rather than entering the main building upon arrival, 
students now line their bag up outside their classroom when they arrive at school. They can 
then play until 8:40am when music will alert students that they may enter the building, begin 
to unpack their bag, and begin to get ready for Gathering/Prayer time at 8:45am. We have 
been so impressed by how readily students have adjusted to this change and it is certainly 
supporting a very positive morning routine. One other small change is that Social Circles now 
take place at the beginning of recess and lunch time - what this means is that students form 
welcoming circles outside to eat and chat, and this is followed by play time. These eating 
breaks are at 10:46am-10:56am and 1:12pm-1:22pm each day. We appreciate that families are 
supporting our nude food policy and are avoiding sending pre-packaged foods or unnecessary 
food wrapping. 

 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 FEBRUARY 
 
Mon 13th  Assembly 12pm  
 Led by Year 5/6 

Multi purpose room 
 
Wed 15th Prep Rest Day/ 

Individual testing 
 
Year 5/6 Leadership    
Conference 
 

Thurs 16thYear 5/6  
Leadership Conference  

 
Tues 21st  Shrove Tuesday 
 

Transition & Wellbeing 
Discussions 3.30-7.30pm 
 

Wed 22nd Ash Wednesday 
 
 Prep Rest Day/ 

Individual testing 
 

 
Thur 23rd Lisieux Parents & Friends 

AGM 7pm 

 ALL WELCOME 

Tues 28th Reconciliation Family 

Night 6pm 

MARCH 
 
Wed 1st Prep Rest Day/Individual 

testing 
 
Thur 2nd 2024 Enrolment Tour 

9.30am 
 
Sun 5th Reconciliation Rite of 

Enrolment Mass 8.45am 
 St Therese Church 
 
Mon 6th Year 5/6 Camp 
 
Tues 7th Year 5/6 Camp 

Prayers in Pyjamas 
Evening for Prep Students 

 6.30pm 
 
Wed 8th Year 5/6 Camp 

Prep Rest Day/Individual 
testing 
 

Thurs 9th Year 5/6 Rest Day 
 
Fri 10th Professional Practice day 
 NO STUDENTS 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To encourage the most successful outcomes for students at school, we strive to build positive home / school 
partnerships. We encourage parents to feel welcome to make an appointment with your child’s teacher, or a member 
of the school leadership team, should you wish to discuss any concerns you may have with your child’s learning or social 
emotional development. Your child’s teacher should be the first point of contact if you have any concerns and I 
recommend that you email them in the first instance, after which they can respond to you by phone or set up a meeting 
at a mutually convenient time. Please also know that I am always more than happy to assist with any concerns. You are 
always welcome to contact me by phone or email or make a time for a chat. We also encourage you to become involved 
in your child’s education by assisting with excursions, Friday Flow, or special events where possible. If you would like to 
be involved, please ensure you have a valid Working with Children Check. 

 

We are so looking forward to another fantastic year at Lisieux and to further strengthening the already amazing 
community we are all part of.  

God’s blessings for the week ahead, 

 

Susan Ryan 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Principal 
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Dear Lord, we ask for Your help as we begin this new school year. 

We welcome those who are new to our community and ask that You strengthen them to share the wonderful gifts You have 
given them. 

Allow us to experience Your presence in the many blessings You put before us. 

Open our eyes to the new challenges and exciting opportunities that this new school year brings. 

Open our hearts and minds to new friends and new teachers. 

Give us a generous spirit to be enthusiastic with our learning and the courage to accept new opportunities. 

Lord, inspire us to do our best this year! 

Amen. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Spotlight on... Carmel White 

Carmel White has had a fantastic start to the school year.  

We are kicking off our learning with learning the m sound. We 

have met Milo Monkey who will help us learn the m sound, and 

have participated in learning activities that focus on the m 

sound. We have made paper mice, played m iSpy, traced the 

letter m, and sound sorted through different pictures to find the 

ones that start with the m sound.  

Miss Breuer is so proud of all her preps in Carmel White, and 

can't wait to see what sound and animal we meet next week.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Letters to live by- an alphabet book with intention” is a delight! 
Written by Lisa Frenkel Riddiough and illustrated by Asa Gilland, it 
offers a beautiful introduction to the strengths we value. For 
example, A is for ‘appreciate art’, G is for ‘give generously’ and P 
is for ‘practice peace.’ This is a book you could dip into for daily 
inspiration or read together as a prompt for discussion about 
personal character strengths. Discussions could centre around 
which characteristic we have used most strongly today/this week, 
or one we would like to ‘polish’. It makes a great springboard for 
learning about social emotional skills, and ends with a challenge: 
“We each have the power to make our world a better, happier 
place. We all have the alphabet to guide us. Which letters will you 
live by?” What a magical gift this book would make! We love it. 

 



 

VACANCY 

We have an existing vacancy on our Lisieux Advisory Council for interested parents/carers/community members. The 
School Advisory Council works closely with the Principal and school representatives in matters relating to the school’s 
vision. It acts as a forum for discussion on matters concerning education in the school. With the recent resignation of 
two Council members, we are currently seeking nominations for these positions. If you would like a copy of the Council 
constitution or a nomination form, please contact Brooke Walsh at Reception or feel free to have a chat to Council 
Chair, Simon Backhouse who can be contacted via: simon.backhouse@deakin.edu.au or you may wish to chat to Susan 
Ryan and can email via: susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au   

 

TRAFFIC MANGEMENT 

Please note that with increased student numbers, we also have a slight increase in car traffic entering and exiting the 
school during peak times. We ask that you comply with the following guidelines: 

• Where possible, use the Kiss and Drop zone for pick up and drop off (especially Year 1-6 students).  Please do not 
park and wait in this zone – this zone allows cars to drive through only (no standing) and students should alight safely 
and quickly to allow cars to move on. Staff supervision is in place until 3:30pm so feel free to stagger your arrival in the 
afternoon to avoid congestion. 

•If you wish to park and wait for your child, please park in a designated car park.  

• Please make sure you enter and exit the school using the designated lanes. Cars exiting the school at peak times (as 
indicated by signage) must turn left (towards Surf Coast Highway) to avoid congestion. 

• We have designated walking paths and bike traffic paths on the North side of the school and a staff member will 
accompany walkers and riders to the footpath at the conclusion of the school day. 

 

COVID 

While the regulations regarding COVID have now relaxed, we ask for the cooperation of families in helping to ensure 
we can minimise the spread of infection throughout the school. If your child is symptomatic or tests positive, please 
advise Reception and keep your child home for 5 days from the date of a positive test. We are no longer officially 
required to advise families when we have cases within the school, however, we will continue to take all appropriate 
precautions to minimise infection.  

 

mailto:simon.backhouse@deakin.edu.au
mailto:susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

   

  

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WATCHES AND PHONES AT SCHOOL 

Please note that smart watches are not permitted at Lisieux and students may not have mobile phones at school. If a 
phone is needed for after school contact, the phone must be handed to Reception upon arrival and collected at the end of 
the day.  

 

UNIFORM MATTERS 

PE uniform should be worn on the following days for respective classes this year, commencing next week: 

Prep: Tuesday and Friday 

Year 1/2: Wednesday and Friday 

Year 3/4: Thursday and Friday 

Year 5/6: Monday and Friday 

School socks may be plain navy or plain white. Socks with logos or brand names are not to be worn to school and we 
encourage students to wear their uniform correctly and with pride. Hair longer than shoulder length must be tied back 
(this applies to both boys and girls). 

You may be aware that a new range of Lisieux hats has been released. These are navy with the respective house colour 
inside the hat. For new students, and those seeking to purchase a replacement hat, these are now the official school hat. 

 

LUNCH ORDERS 

Lunch orders will be available from today, Thursday 9 February, and on subsequent Thursdays throughout the term. Orders 
must be completed online by the preceding WEDNESDAY at 8.30am. This year we are using a new ordering app, 
Flexischools. Please state your child’s YEAR LEVEL in your child’s information as this is how we will distribute them at lunch 
time. 

Please download the app and set up a profile for your child.  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

We also offer a small onsite canteen day on Fridays, facilitated by our Parents & Friends Committee. Orders are 
through the School24 app and are closed off on Wednesdays at 5pm. 

 



 

  

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Religious Education News 

Sacrament Celebrations 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
We begin another year preparing students from various year levels to celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation, 
Eucharist and Confirmation.  
 

Please keep these important dates free for each celebration: 
Reconciliation (Year 3) 
Reconciliation Family Evening- Tuesday 28th February 
Reconciliation Rite of Enrolment Name Mass- Sunday 5th March 
Celebrating the Sacrament of Reconciliation- Tuesday 21st March @ 5:30 or 6:30 
 

Eucharist (Year 4) 
Eucharist Family Evening- Wednesday 2nd May 
Eucharist Rite of Enrolment Name Mass- Sunday 7th May  
Celebrating the Sacrament of Eucharist-  Sunday 21st May & Sunday 28th May  
 

Confirmation (Year 6) 
Confirmation Family Evening- Tuesday 22nd August 
Confirmation Rite of Enrolment- Sunday 27th of  August 
Celebrating the Sacrament of Confirmation- Tuesday 12th of September 
 

Further detail will be sent to families as we move closer to each sacrament. 
 

Click on this link for Sacramental Registrations  https://tagparish.com.au/Sacraments/Sacramental-
Registration 
 

https://tagparish.com.au/Sacraments/Sacramental-Registration
https://tagparish.com.au/Sacraments/Sacramental-Registration


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


